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 As you read this the shortest day of the year is almost upon us, with colder 

days still to come its hard to get motivated. 

 

We have had a busy time at the club of late with Perrieôs Sharpening Ses-

sion, toy making bee, a new fan fitted to the wood heater, exhaust fan and 

cowl fitted to the machine room south wall. (That should help to keep the 

dust down).  
 

We had the Finishing and Finishes night on 24th May, then the Community Fund presentation 

night at the Bendigo Bank, where we received an injection to our bank account to cover the cost 

of Woodshow raffle books and flyers. That night was attended by Chris and Len.  

 

On the 28th of May, 18 of our Members made the trip to the North East Woodies Gathering at 

Wangaratta. Many thanks to our bus driver, Chris . The following day, Jan and I attended the 

Botanical Gardens official opening of the óTurtle Garden óby Shepparton Mayor, Dinny Adem. 

This garden includes the seats that we fitted with seat slats. Then we had the presentation of 

cheques to Hospice Care and Community Accessibility, which Vern and I attended  on the 31st 

May. 
 

I ordered and received new sanding sleeves for our Bobbin Sanders, but havenôt been able to 

get  new rubber sleeve inserts as yet. Please take care and seek a Supervisor when changing 

Sleeves as  the Inserts are  showing signs of damage.  
 

We now have new sanding belts for the óBig Boyô and small belt  sanders, so please sand and 

not burn your work.  Let the machine work for you!  
 

The next Toy Working Bee will be on Saturday 25th June, but weôll see you before that at the 

General Meeting on Monday, the 20th June.  
 

Keep Turning, 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS  
 

A warm welcome is extended to Helen, Alexandra and Michael who have recently become 

members.  We hope you enjoy your association with the club. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Michael Torbeky doing 
some sanding at the May 

Toy Workshop 

Alexandra Meddings, (Granddaughter 
of Peter and Helene Meddings), making 

her first óShow and tellô appearance at 

the May General Meeting. 

Helen Pickersgill work-
ing on her latest project. 



 

WOODTURNERS OF THE GOULBURN VALLEY INC. 3352K  
GENERAL MEETING 

To be held at the Clubrooms, 96 Packham Street, Shepparton 

20/06/16 at 7.30 p.m.  

Apologies 

Correspondence 

Treasurerôs Report 

Committee Business 

General Business 

 

Door & Raffle ï   Helene Meddings &  Max Gillard  

Show & Tell Chairman ï  Lindsay Whitford 

 

 

If you are unable to attend and do your turn, please arrange prior to the 

meeting for someone else to take your place. 

 

ñOwned and run by locals for localsò 

Discover the big line up of top Australian brands. 

Save up to 70% off leading brands. 

We are excited to announce the introduction of an all 

new dedicated frozen and chilled section to the store. 

You can now purchase big brand frozen and chilled 

products at discounted prices. 

Relax and enjoy fine foods, great coffee and cakes at 

Peaches Café 

197-205 Corio St, SHEPPARTON, 3630 VIC 

www.spcardmonafactorysales.com.au 

Open 7 days a week 

Monday ï Friday 9am-6pm 

Saturday & Sunday 9am-5pm 

CLOSED Christmas Day, Boxing Day, New Years Day, 

Good Friday & Anzac Day 
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MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING OF WOODTURNERS  

OF THE GOULBURN VALLEY INC.   
 

16/05/2016 

OPENING:  Meeting opened by President Len at 7.33p.m. 

MEMBERS PRESENT: 25 

APOLOGIES:  9 Moved: Alf Hayes that the apologies be accepted, Seconded: Marilyn B. 

Carried. 

MINUTES:  Minutes of the previous meeting held15/02/16 as circulated in the newsletter 

were accepted; Moved: Noël Ryan. Seconded: Carl Walker. Carried.  

 

CORRESPONDENCE: :  Minutes of the previous meeting held18/04/16 as circulated in the 

newsletter were accepted; Moved: Willis Mundy.Seconded: Neil Armstrong. Carried. 

Matters arising: Nil. 

 

General: /1 Nine newsletters from various clubs and organisations / 2.Term deposit 

notification / 3 Bank statement / 4. Bendigo Connected communities re a $500 grant for 

Woodshow printing, 25thMay Presentation night at Bendigo Bank-Chris & Len to attend/  

5.Toolamba Twilight night 25th Nov invitation / 6. NE Woodies Gathering 28th May 

Wangaratta, $20 each, program available from Chris. Minibus taking club members who wish 

to go / 7. Australian Wood Review No 90 / 8. Statuary Declaration from Roy Eliason re raffle 

tickets / 9. Email from lady who sells pen kits, potpourri lids, etc, if anyone interested in 

purchasing. / 10. Invitation from Botanic Gardens Open Day on 29th May 10.30am / 11. John 

&Ros Wright away for next 4 months. 

 

Outgoing correspondence: 1. Letter sent to Bunnings, Hunters and Shepp Building Supplies 

asking for donation of 8mm dowel for toy making. 

Moved: Lindsay Whitfort. Seconded: Peter Meddings. Carried. 

 

TREASURERôS REPORT   

 

Balance Chq Acc. 1/04/16  $6931.09 

Receipts    $9010.40 

    $15941.49 

Less Expenditure   $4725.15 

   

Balance 30/04/2016   $11216.34 

 

Charity donation cheques are to be presented to Hospice and Community Accessibility time to 

be arranged. There was a query raised as to the deposit paid to COGS for hiring East Bank; an 

itemised account to be requested from Council  
 

Moved: Lorraine Noonan. Seconded: Maree Chin that the Treasurerôs report be accepted and 

accounts passed for payment. Carried. 

 

 4 



5 

COMMITTEE GENERAL BUSINESS  

 
 1. Do we need a membership card? - It was explained that our club badge serves as a 

membership card for the purpose of obtaining discounts / 2. Businesses who give members 

a discount include Magic Brush, Carbatec, Popôs shed, Carrols, Paint Place / 3. Reimbursed 

$200 for making garden seats for Botanic Gardens. /  4. A procedures manual for new 

Member enrolments is being drawn up. Instant approval/rejection will be obtained from the 

committee members via text message or email / 5. Toy workshop 21/05/16 ï we are 

attempting to have materials organised in advance. / 6. Mitre 10 Mooroopna has closed and 

a new supply of 8mm dowel is required; ï Bunnings, Shepp Building supplies, Hunters 

have been approached for donations. / 7. Cutters on Thicknesser causing trouble. Damaged 

blades, members are asked to adhere to procedures and consult the supervisor prior to 

putting timber through the Thicknesser. New screws for Thicknesser have been ordered 

from Carbatec. / 8. A "Steadyò for the long Woodfast lathe is to be obtained, Athel has one 

he may be able to bring in, otherwise one will be purchased. / 9. A grinder with a wire 

wheel and buffing wheel is being obtained. Lindsay has one he may be able to donate and 

the club buy a buffing wheel. / 10. Industrial Wall Extraction fan for the Willis Mundy 

machine room is being purchased./ 11.Alf Hayes selling a small Cyclone - $100. / 12. 

Wood bender at Daylesford visit - members asked to express interest in a week day visit 

before any arrangements are made.ï names on white board please. / 13. Riverside Plaza 

Make-a-toy workshop 2, 3, 7, 8, 9 July (11am-2pm each day) we need to prepare materials 

and a list of volunteers. / 14. Xmas trees for Family Care /15. Correction to newsletter, need 

to add Eildon and Benalla Clubs. / 16. A balance sheet for Wood Show is being prepared by 

Vern. / 17. New door locks on the entry doors to be installed - pad bolts top and bottom of 

back door./ 18. Switch on big Lathe has been mended. / 19. Bobbin sander has  been 

damaged so needs new rubbers. Members are again asked to consult a Supervisor if unsure 

of the correct use of machinery. / 20. Small desk fan for Pyrographersô approved. /21. The 

recent Supervisorôs Review has received good feedback / 22. Kits for new members 

completed. / 23. Thanks to Perrie for sharpening night. / 31. Finishing course on 24thMay. 
 

GENERAL BUSINESS 
 

1.Need to reinforce roller door with steel to upgrade security. / 2. All members must clean 

up our own mess every time. / 3. New heater fan needs to be purchased. 
 

Meeting closed at 8.20 pm 
 

*************************************************************************  
 

DEMONSTRATION:  
 

Members were shown instructional videos: 1. Bobbin Sander. / 2. Electric Hand plane 

RAFFLE:  

1st prize: Toby ï Lazy Susan 2nd prize: Lorraine ï Stain 3rd prize: Vern ï Stain 4th prize: 

Alexandra ï Red Gum 5th prize: Willisï Red Gum 6th prize: Helene Meddings ï White 

Cedar 7th prize:  Lindsay ï Red Gum. 8th prize:  Chris ï Pen blanks. 9th prize: Max - 

Bottle stopper. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

   SHOW AND TELL         
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Left: Bunch of roses as de-

scribed by Len Taylor Timber: 

unknown Finish:  Various 

colours 

 

 

Below (middle): Turned  

items by new member,       

Alexandra Meddings.         

Timber: Various. Finish: EEE 

and polish.  

Right: Carved plate de-

scribed by Vern Marven  

Timber: Unknown  

Finish:  Unknown 
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SHOW AND TELL continued... 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

                                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above: Cheese board by Max Gillard Timber: Karri Finish:  EEE and polish 

Middle: Bowl by 

Perrie Bullock    

Timber: Unknown 

Finish: Wipe on 

Poly and wax. Left: 

Unidentified timber. 

Above: ôThingô and Candle stick holder by Don McCrabb          

Timber: Various Finish:  Marine clear. 


